
Public Consultation Summary Document 
 
 

Denominational Education Provision – Carmunnock Area 
 
Please note that this summary document is for convenience only. Full details of the 
consultation are contained in the formal consultation document available from the school, 
or by calling 0141 287 4327, or on line at www.glasgow.gov.uk/schoolestateconsultations . 
 
 
Background 
 
In October 2010 the Executive Committee of Glasgow City Council approved a 
consultation on associating the Carmunnock area of the city with schools within the City 
Council boundary. 
 
 
How would this be done? 
 
We would associate the Carmunnock area with John Paul II Primary School and St 
Margaret Mary’s Secondary School. 
 
In line with Statutory Law we must discuss this with the people who may be affected by the 
proposal. 
 
 
What will we do? 
 
We will consult with people by:- 
 

 Sending a letter and copy of the consultative document to those we believe could 
be affected by the proposed changes. 

 
 Place an advert in the Evening Times 

 
 Put information on our website. 

 
 Hold public meetings to explain what we want to do. 

 
 Ask parents, carers, children, young people, teachers, support staff and others to 

tell us what they think of the proposals 
 
 
Proposals 
 
It is proposed that children and young people who are of school age and live in the 
Carmunnock area of the city would be zoned to John Paul II Primary School and St 
Margaret Mary’s Secondary School from August 2011 for denominational education. 
 
John Paul II Primary and St Margaret Mary’s Secondary Schools are the closest 
denominational schools managed by Glasgow City Council to the Carmunnock area of the 
city. Both are big enough for all prospective transfers to be accommodated 
 
 
 



What to do now? 
 

 Read the full consultation document. 
 Feel free to attend the Public Meeting(s) 
 Feel free to ask questions 
 Let us know what you think by:- 

 
Letter to; 

Education Services 
School Consultations 
Glasgow City Council 
Wheatley House 
25 Cochrane Street 
Merchant City 
Glasgow G1 1HL 
 

Or by returning the attached response sheet by post to the above address 
 

Or by email to : schoolconsultations@glasgow.gov.uk 
 

Or via the website: www.glasgow.gov.uk/schoolestateconsultations 
 

This must done by 7 December 2010 to allow time for a report to be written for 
Councillors to consider. 
 
 
What next? 
 
All the points raised during the consultation will be carefully considered and councillors will 
then decide if the plan should go ahead. If the suggestion goes ahead it is intended that 
the Carmunnock area would be rezoned to John Paul II Primary School and St Margaret 
Mary’s Secondary School by August 2011. 


